Town Hall  Meeting Minutes
May 21, 2013

Attending:  Antonio, Ann Linda, Fidel, Susan, Regina

See PDF of presentation and/or listen to the recording.
Ann: Only 1 person's sabbatical actually generated income. Other sites should be very careful about taking faculty on sabbatical because they don't want to pay, especially Augsburg faculty. More work than it is worth. Difference was with a pastor on sabbatical who wanted specialized Spanish and other programming.
Linda: Interested in attracting students from other countries.  Is it difficult for them to get visas to some of our countries, though?  Thoughts that it may be difficult to do in Mexico and Namibia, especially for Chinese students.
Ann: Worth exploring: we previously had partnership bringing us Norwegian students.
Antonio: Other countries with strong Lutheran connections may be worth exploring.
Jim may know about connections in China.
Regina: Local restaurants have business people interested in studying Spanish and gaining cultural knowledge.  Many professional groups need Spanish language skills and cultural competency.  Leah has discussed this need with nursing programs, but process has been slow.
Fidel: In Guatemala, it’s difficult to lower prices because we will need to use low quality facilities.  Participants will complain.  In order to keep good quality, we need to keep our prices the same.  Regarding new audiences: we are working a lot with high school groups, which promotes our semester programs, as they may return when they get to university, after having an experience with us.
Susan: Look for new audiences that already exist in countries with permanent sites.  Retirees living in Cuernavaca and ex-pats working with corporations.  Can we market a one day/three day program for retired US citizens living in Cuernavaca to familiarize them with the socio-economic issues there. eg. market basket survey.
Linda: Considering offering local tours here, but it’s difficult to sell the value of such an immersion experience and find a price point that’s worth our while, but doable for foreign volunteers.  Also, difficult to think of lower cost programs because we are used to being full service, but probably ways to offer only certain services, like arranging travel.
Regina: Nicaragua has done things with groups visiting Nicaragua like offering orientation sessions to get our foot in the door and familiar and hoping that in the future they will request more services from us.
Ann:  We have found that many of these have not been financially worthwhile.  We have given a few coyenturas.  The retirees in Cuernavaca are not all rich and often not interested in spending a lot on education.  We know people who offer organized touristy trips, not sure we can compete in that market.  Perhaps sliding scale for certain groups, like the way retirees and students often gets discounts, or offering different service levels with corresponding different prices.
Antonio: A few years ago we had a group coming to Oaxaca and at the last minute they cancelled and we had already done everything.  It turned out they came anyway, so perhaps the cost was the problem.  Maybe if we could have offered them a lower priced version, the trip might have still happened.  Perhaps another audience is LGBT people.
Susan: We should check in with seminaries and theological schools.  Many have developed cross cultural requirements for their MDIV programs, they added staff for those requirements. However, recently experienced budget shortfalls and have cut those positions.  Perhaps CGE can offer to step in to offer those services without them having dedicated staff people.
Ann: Great idea!  Plus we offer multiple countries.  Also TEFOL and TESL teachers are interested in our programs.  Education programs may be interested in a consortium similar to our social work consortium.  Also, other short term programs could look at targeting other majors that we don't traditionally target.
Linda: Interested to know more about certificate programs because it seems more likely to be fruitful than people coming for personal interest.
Antonio: I didn't look into it too much, but SIT and Arcadia offer these programs.  We do have to be backed by the college.  Also interested in offering a Spanish certificate through Universal that people could be awarded.  
Regina: We would have to work in partnership with departments here.  Augsburg is challenged by geographic limitation (must be within 60 miles or so of twin cities).  I have energy around this.  We could offer our own certificate around "global experiential education" or "global competency" for business people or educators.  Would combine an online course with residency in a study center for something like a travel seminar.  Augsburg is trying to develop this sort of thing so may be opportunities to work with some departments.
Antonio: I was excited for Center for Democracy and Citizenship to partner with on election trips, but seems to not be working out.
Regina:  I have a hard time wrapping my head around what they do.  But one staff member spends half the year in Joburg so semester students could perhaps connect with him to build that relationship.
Thank you everyone!
